
WHITE DEER TOWNSHIP
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETING MINUTES

NEW COLUMBIA, PA
August 25, 2020
The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Supervisors of White Deer Township was held on August 25, 2020 at 7 pm.   Present were Supervisors Carroll Diefenbach, Larry Seibert, and Donald Wilver, Jr. and Solicitor Peter Matson. The minutes of the August 6, 2020 meeting were unanimously approved following a motion by Mr. Wilver and second by Mr. Seibert.  
PAYMENT OF BILLS
Following a motion by Mr. Seibert and second by Mr. Wilver, the Board of Supervisors voted unanimously to approve the payment of bills as set forth on the bill sheet dated August 25, 2020 totaling $152,021.56. The majority of the money was spent on road work (nearly $147,000). 
OLD BUSINESS
Mr. Diefenbach discussed the status of the Martin and Nolt Broiler Houses.  The supervisors were expecting a report from the Township engineer but lacking any information and upon the advice of the Township Solictior, Mr. Wilver made a motion to release funds to Mr. Martin and Mr. Nolt based on the engineers report once it was received.  Mr. Diefenbach seconded the motion, and it carried.  
It was noted that the Supervisors granted Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Snyder a 60 day extension on moving their sub-division plan forward.  The Supervisors also took action on the recommended waivers to the plan recommended by the WDT Planning Commission.  The following waivers were approved:  20’ wide stabilized cartway with 2’ grass shoulders and the groundwater recharge system.  The SALDO requirement for a cul de sac was not completely waived.  The plan must show a future cul de sac and land be set aside to do one but the construction of the cul de sac is waived until such time as additional development would require it.  A motion was made by Mr. Seibert and seconded by Mr. Wilver to approve these conditions and it was unanimously approved. 
The solar ordinance was tabled by the Planning Commission until their September 1st meeting.  

NEW BUSINESS
Mr. Matson, Township Solictor presented the supervisors with Ordinance #64 and Resolution #20-06 establishing rules and regulations of public use of Township lands and the acquisition of the West Milton Memorial Park.  A motion was made by Mr. Seibert to approve these documents and seconded by Mr. Wilver and was unanimously approved.

An ordinance amending the Township SALDO regarding storm water management plans is being considered but still needs to be reviewed by the Planning Commission.  
PUBLIC COMMENT
A resident of White Deer asked the Supervisors about the burning ordinance for the Township as his neighbor has been having “bonfires” and burning materials that are clearly forbidden in the ordinance.  In addition, fires are being burned on days that are banned in the ordinance.  Mr. Hines will address this issue.
Mr. Bruce Musser and a number of other interested parties from the West Milton Memorial Park were in attendance and presented the Township with the deed to the property.  The current board members of the park association will now be part of a new advisory board to the Township to maintain continuity and provide advice to the new owners.  Details regarding the new ownership will continue to be worked out but the Township is now the owner and will assume responsibility for the activities at the park. 

The only leases the park currently has are with the Railroad Club and the Little League ball team, which are both verbal agreements.  Insurance needs will be investigated by Mr. Diefenbach..
PLANNING AND ZONING 
No comments
SOLICITOR COMMENT 
On a motion made by Mr. Wilver and second by Mr. Seibert the Supervisors unanimously approved Resolution #20-07 recognizing and adding two tracts of land owned by Mr. and Mr. Jeff Snyder into the Ag Security Zone.

 SUPERVISORS COMMENTS
Mr. Diefenbach made a motion to adjourn, which was seconded by Mr. Seibert and approved.
Larry Seibert, Vice-Chair
Donald Wilver, Jr.  Treasurer
“All supporting documents not contained herein are maintained in a separate file at the White Deer Township Municipal Office.”
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